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Information regarding the return of Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 children 

20 / 5 / 20  

Re: Deadline for response to return to school survey: 

Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 

Dear parents and carers 

As you know, the leadership team at the school are trying to establish how many families are intending to send 

their children back to school during the week beginning 1st June 2020. I understand that, in order to make an 

informed decision about whether or not to send your child back, you will need details about what the school 

day would look like for your child and what steps we are taking to keep the children as safe as possible.  

We are currently undertaking a risk assessment at the school in order to prepare for possible opening. A major 

part of the risk assessment and subsequent provision at school will depend largely on how many children are 

in attendance. 

There is a deadline by which we need to make decisions and so we have set a date of Thursday 21st May. A 

few days after that we will publish the details of the risk assessment and show our intentions for the school 

day so that you can make a final decision about whether or not you wish your child to return. 

The main safety features that we are considering include: 

 Measures to promote social distancing 

 Reduction of teaching group sizes 

 Restriction of movement around the school 

 Enhanced expectations for hand washing 

 Staggered start and finish times to avoid crowds of families 

 Additional cleaning during the school day 

The higher the numbers that indicate a return, the more chance there would be that provision may only be 

offered on a part–time basis. This decision needs to wait until final pupil numbers are established and also 

once we have finalised the staffing list of who will be available to attend work. 



We would greatly appreciate it if as many parents as possible indicated their intentions one way or another. 

For those who indicate an interest in their child / children returning, we would, of course, have a further 

discussion with you in order for you to make a final decision. For those who indicate a ‘no’ at this stage, we 

will be unable to offer your child / children a place automatically at a later date and without a degree of 

notice. 

I can promise all families that, for children remaining at home, we will continue to provide a comprehensive 

home education programme. I am not suggesting or recommending that you should bring your child back to 

school and we will certainly not be fining any families for non-attendance at this time. All responses to the 

survey are good ones (whether you intend to send your child back or not) as it gives us a clearer pictures of 

numbers to cater for in June. 

As stated in my previous letter, we are only required to consider Nursery, Reception, Year 1 

and Year 6 at this point for schooling in June. 

This provision will only open if the Senior Leadership Team and the Governing Body feel that we are able to 

keep an acceptable level of safety as established by the risk assessment. 

I must reiterate that it is impossible to prevent all risks and the risk assessment will look to reduce the risks of 

transmission of the infection as far is reasonably possible. There will, of course, be some additional risks if your 

child does attend. 

Thank you for your time in considering this letter. 

Warm regards 

Yours sincerely 

 
Chris Harrison 

Headteacher  

 

 

 

 


